
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING 
February 6, 2013, Sunnyside School Library 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:  Robin Baker, Carl Donovan, Bonnie Haman, Cherry Loney 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT:  Nick Bourdeau 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Old Business: 
Minutes of the January 2 meeting were approved as written. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Pearson Addition – City personnel and the Work Group have not met per Robin.   
 
Upper/Lower River Road Drainage Problem – City personnel will provide an update to property 
owners at the March 6 Neighborhood Council meeting per Cherry Loney.  The meeting will be specific 
to the U/L RR drainage problem and will not include the Pearson Addition SID.  A meeting notice will 
be forwarded to the Tribune and Cherry will also notify residents. 
 
Police Advisory Board – Robin reports they are moving along with relocating the Call Center, although 
funding is still an issue.  At the last meeting an electronic data analysis program that supports policing 
was discussed and is being tried in various aspects of law enforcement.   
 
Citizens Academy – Robin has been accepted.  She will not be in attendance at April and May 
Neighborhood Council meetings as they conflict with when the Citizens Academy meets.   
 
Council of Councils – Robin attended and gave a brief overview.  She relayed the Mayor wants to 
hear from Councils. 
 
New Business: 
Commissioner Bob Kelly introduced himself and invited people to contact him if they had any 
questions, concerns, or suggestions about issues affecting the City. 
 
Community Leadership Institute Survey – Jennifer Reichelt, Deputy City Manger, distributed a 
questionnaire to gather information for the Community Leadership Institute. 
 
Andrew Finch, Planner for the City Transportation Department, provided an update on potential 
improvements on parts of 13th and 26th Streets as well as 24th Ave. So. to accommodate increasingly 
more traffic.  Improvements will be paid for with federal grant dollars. 
 
Other 
Emma White, 1524 19th St. So. said a “hit and run” knocked her neighbor’s mailbox over and 
destroyed it.   
 
Carl noted problems at the 1500 12th Ave. So. property are ongoing.  Jennifer said she would relay 
the information to the enforcement division for follow up. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:54 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Cherry Loney, Secretary 


